From: margaretcollinsdl@gmail.com

To: PL Planning Applications
Subject: Evergreen Farm landfill site
Date: 17 March 2020 11:43:56

Planning application WSCC/004/20 - Evergreen Farm

Dear Chairman of the Planning Committee

I would be grateful if the following comments could be circulated to the Members of the
Planning Committee before the above planning application is considered.

I am concerned about the traffic implications if the above planning application is
approved. If 15,000 deliveries of 10 cubic metres of soil in 32 tonne articulated lorries are
allowed to enter the Evergreen Farm site via West Hoathly Road from East Grinstead,
deposit their loads, and exit the site via the junction of Standen Drive and the West
Hoathly Road further south there will be severe traffic implications for the local
community. At that junction the empty lorries would turn left and at Saint Hill Green
would turn sharply right to return to East Grinstead via Saint Hill Road and Hazelden
crossroads.

I note that the supporting documents with the application include two Road Safety audits,
one for incoming traffic and the other for exiting vehicles. The latter omits the right turn at
Saint Hill Green which is very difficult in a private car because of the very narrow roads
and extremely poor visibility. How can 32 tonne lorries safely negotiate the turn at the
Saint Hill green? I request that this route be reconsidered.

Yours sincerely

Margaret Collins
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